
Marshall Paulsen <marshall@vtenergy.com> 
To:Stefani Hartsfield <hartsfield3@gmail.com>;Josh Arneson 
Cc:Amy Esplanade <achannell81@gmail.com> 

Fri 9/15/2023 7:56 AM 

Hi Josh, 
  
Pleasant Street neighborhood  would like to request that Pleasant Street be closed to all 
vehicle traffic on October 31, 2023 from 4:00pm to 9:00pm to accommodate Trick-or-Treat 
activities.  Our plan includes placing a large sign on the street near the parking area of 
NOFA to encourage drivers to turn around.  The sign would be in the incoming lane, leaving 
the outgoing lane (from Pleasant Street) completely open for emergency vehicles, etc. 
  
We ask to install a “road closed Halloween night” sign on the pole at the corner of Pleasant 
Street and Bridge Street to alert drivers.  Sign to be hung around October 1st, to be removed 
after Halloween. 
  
Thank you for your consideration.  These requests are identical to what we have done for 
many years in the past with the town’s permission.  As always, please feel free to reach out 
to me with any questions, concerns or details. 
  
And do come by Halloween night! 
  
Thank you, 
  

Marshall 
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